
 

Proposed Substantial Amendment to the 2019-2023 
Consolidated Plan, including the 

2019 Annual Action Plan 
 

DeKalb County is proposing to amend to the 2019-2023 Consolidated Plan, including the 
2019 Annual Action Plan to include funding for In-Rem boarding and two full-time Code 
Enforcement officers. The Community Development Department seeks to utilize 
$335,000 in CDBG and/or Program Income from 2019 and prior years’ program income 
to allocate $135,000 to fund two (2) full-time positions for the Code Enforcement Division 
that will function as Code Enforcement officers.   In addition, allocate $200,000 dollars to 
fund the In-Rem boarding/securing of blighted structures. 

The funding will address the need for supplemental inspections for code violations and 
enforcement of code in deteriorating or deteriorated areas.  In addition, the Department 
will fund the cost of boarding/securing blighted structures that constitutes a hazard to 
the health or safety to the community. 

All citizens are invited to view the proposed substantial amendment to this program from 
December 5, 2019 to December 19, 2019 on the DeKalb County Community Development 
website, https://www.dekalbcountyga.gov/community-development/public-notices 

DeKalb County Community Development Department 
750 Commerce Drive, Suite 401, Decatur, Georgia 30030 

(404) 371-2727 
Fax: (404) 371-2742 

Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Comment forms may be obtained and completed at the above listed location.  Comments 
may also be faxed or emailed to the Community Development Department. 

 

Email: bhcamp@dekalbcountyga.gov 
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